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Founded 1836

Open Book, Board of
Review Dates Set

Following the annual completion of the
property assessment maintenance work for 2012
by the Village’s contracted appraisal firm,
Accurate Appraisal, LLC, Open Book sessions
for the initial 2013 Village Assessment Roll will
be held at the Fontana Village Hall on Friday and
Saturday, July 26 and 27, 2013.

Property owners who have any questions
concerning the 2013 valuation of their property,
may attend an Open Book session, where they
can meet individually with one of the appraisers.

The Open Book sessions will be held on
Friday, July 26th from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm, and
on Saturday, July 27th from 10:00 am to noon.

Online appointment scheduling is available
for the Open Book sessions. If you wish to meet
with one of the appraisers, logon to www.accu-
rateassessor.com and click on the "online sched-
uling" link. Next, choose the open book appoint-
ment link. Please follow the directions, as the
entire process should take only a few minutes.
You will be prompted to enter the Village of
Fontana password: VF10.

If you do not have Internet, you may call the
Village Hall at (262) 275-6136 to make an
appointment.

If you cannot make it to the Open Book ses-
sions and you wish to discuss your assessment,
you can call the Accurate Appraisal office at 800-
770-3927, or send an  email to: question@accu-
rateassessor.

If, after the Open Book session, you wish to
object to the assessment, contact Village Clerk
Dennis Martin to file a "Form of Objection" and
to schedule an appointment before the Board of
Review.  Property owners must file an Intent to
File Objection form with the Municipal Clerk at
least 48 hours prior to the Board of Review.  

The Board of Review will be meeting at the
Fontana Village Hall on Thursday, August 15,
2013 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. Appearances at the
Board of Review are by prior appointment only.

The Board of Review functions like a court in
that it is required to evaluate evidence based on
facts.

Big Foot Lions
Plan Lobster Boil

The Big Foot Lions Club will host its 30th
annual Lobster Boil and Steak Fry in Reid Park
on Saturday, July 27, 2013.

The event starts at noon with lunch fare
being served (hamburgers and hot dogs, chips
and soda) and live music and  a children's area
will be featured throughout the day.   

The Lions Club tent will be serving beer and
wine coolers. 

Serving time for dinner is from 2:00 to 9:00
pm. A drive-through service will be available at
the Park House on Third Avenue from 2:00 until
8:00 pm.

Advanced tickets are available at Sentry
Foods in Walworth, Chuck's Lakeshore Inn in
Fontana, or from any Big Foot Lion member. 

The Lobster Boil was started in 1983 at the
old Red Eye restaurant in Linton, and later
moved to Walworth, and then to Reid Park.

The Big Foot Lions Club service organiza-
tion serves Linn Township and the villages of
Walworth and Fontana with about 45 current
members. All of the proceeds raised at the club’s
fundraisers go back to the public through contri-
butions.

Annual Pig Roast Aug. 31
The fifth annual Village of Fontana Park

Commission fund-raising pig roast and chil-
dren’s event will be held in Reid Park on
Saturday, August 31, 2013. 

The planning duties and event operations for
the Labor Day Weekend pig roast were taken
over last year by Dan Green’s Touch A Life, Heal
A Heart, Inc., nonprofit organization, which was
established in memory of former Park
Commissioner Daniel Green. 
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“We ask all of our

citizens to be vigi-

lant with regard to

unlicensed door to

door sales people

selling items or

services.”

“The state electron-

ic waste (e-waste)

recycling law ...

took effect in 2001.”

Big Foot High School students who worked May
15, 2013 cleaning up the Hildebrand Nature
Conservancy and abating the garlic mustard
weed included Hunter DeVay, Chris Hansen,
Zoe Klesmith, Katie Vacula, Brian Wolski, Tessa
Dillenbeck, Megan Hartwig, Adam Kolnik,
Haley Nelson, Amy Schryver and Danielle
Young.

The Cop Shop ...
Free Parking With F Stickers

By Chief Steve Olson
The parking in all municipal

parking lots and on parts of Reid
and Third Streets are all Pay to
Park stalls seven days a week
from 8:00 AM to 8:00 PM. It is

free parking if you have a current village resi-
dent/property owner "F" sticker clearly displayed
on the driver's side lower windshield area of the
vehicle.

We ask all of our citizens to be vigilant with
regard to unlicensed door to door sales people
selling items or services. 

If someone comes to your home and wants
to sell you something or perform a service
(blacktopping, roof repair, etc.) ask to see their
Village permit. Don't let them claim they have a
state permit or that they left their Village permit
somewhere else. Tell them to leave and call us
immediately at (262) 275-2275. 

We ask that you also watch out for any eld-
erly neighbors who may fall victim to these con
artists.

Officers Lisa Gavahan, Chris Brunning and
Mark Chalchoff, along with an unidentified citi-
zen and a firefighter, aided in the rescue of a
handicapped individual from a house that was on
fire in May. The house suffered severe damage
but there were no injuries to the occupant or the
firefighters who battled the blaze.

Community Service Officer Ruth Hooper
has returned again this year to serve the Village.
She will graduate from the Regional Police
Academy in June and will be testing with agen-
cies to become a police officer. 

The Department wants to remind all proper-
ty owners that village ordinances require that
your building/residence has the address number
clearly posted in highly visible numbers at least
2-inches high and that all intrusion, fire and med-
ical alarms (whether through an alarm company
or self-reporting) are registered with the Police
Department. 

With Independence Day just over, please
remember that possession and use of fireworks is
prohibited in the Village of Fontana unless you
have a Village permit.

The Police Department has responded to
1,135 calls for service this year through June. 

As always we want to encourage our citizens
to promptly report any suspicious activity they
see or suspect. 

Just recently an individual saw someone get-

 

ting into cars in his neighborhood late at night
and officers apprehended two suspects shortly
after his phone call. For all the latest in law
enforcement related information concerning
Fontana visit our website at www.fontanawipo-
lice.com or find us on Facebook.

State Law Addresses
Electronic Recycling

The state electronic waste (e-waste) recy-
cling law, called the E-Cycle Wisconsin
Program, which took effect in 2010, established
a statewide collection and recycling system for
certain consumer electronic devices. The elec-
tronic items listed below were banned from dis-
posal in Wisconsin landfills:

• Consumer computers
• Computer peripherals
• Televisions and other video display

devices
• Fax machines
• DVD, VCR and other video players
• Consumer printers
• Phones with video displays (cell phones)
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The Village Board

recognized the

Police Department,

Fire Department

and Rescue Squad

for their heroic

efforts at a May 6th,

2013 residential

fire.
THE FONTANA VILLAGE BOARD presented
Certificates of Appreciation at its monthly meeting
held June 3, 2013 to the Police Department (left), the
Fire Department (upper), and the Rescue Squad
(lower) for their heroic efforts assisting a woman to
safely exit a fully engulfed residence from the upper
level balcony during a severe house fire on South
Lakeshore Drive in the Village of Fontana on May
6th, 2013. In spite of the life-threatening situation,
the officers  and volunteers assisted the woman to
escape the fire, and assisted the firefighters in bat-
tling and containing a very difficult fire in the resi-
dential neighborhood. 

From left: Firefighters Kyle Ketterhagen, Ben
Nitsch, Scott Peterson, Dan Pajeau, Chief
Wolfgang Nitsch, Jim Porep, President Arvid

Petersen, Peter Ackman, David Blizard, Kyle
Cairns, Jon Kemmett and Bob Allen.

From left: Rescue Squad Chief Jon Kemmett,
Greg Blizard, President Petersen, Samara

Maynard and Courtney Castelein.

Chief Steve Olson and President Petersen


